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   20th September, 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,
Year 4 First Holy Communion
By now, you will have received the dates for our First Holy Communion Preparation course in school. The first session for children will take place on Thursday 10th October at 3.30pm. Children will stay in school at the end of the day and Mr Bonnar and Mr Peacock will take the children out for play before commencing the session at 3.30pm. All children must be collected at 4.45pm from the entrance to school and not 5.00pm as written on the original letter.
Dates for Diary

Curriculum Evening

We would like to invite the parents and carers of children from Nursery to Year 6 into school for a Curriculum Evening on Tuesday 1st October. This is an opportunity for you to meet your child’s class teacher and hear more about the curriculum we offer in school. The sessions will take place in your child’s classroom and they will run from 3.30pm – 4.00pm and 4.15pm – 4.45pm and you only need to attend one session. Please meet in the school hall and your child’s class teacher will take you to their classroom for the session. We look forward to seeing you there.

Parents Evening

We will be hosting our Autumn term Parents Evening week commencing Monday 21st October. This will be an opportunity to discuss how your child has settled into school this term on a one-to-one basis with your child’s class teacher. We will be sending out a letter with appointment times for you to complete nearer the time so please keep a look out for this.

Christmas Events
We are in the process of finalising dates for Christmas performances etc and we will write to you soon to provide you all with as much notice for these events as possible.
Teacher Training Day

Can I please remind you that Monday 23rd September is a Teacher Training Day and school will therefore be closed to all pupils.

Can I also remind you that May Day (Early May Bank Holiday) has moved to 8th May 2020 (Friday) as part of the 75th anniversary of VE Day commemorations. Please bear this is mind when consulting our school holiday list from Newcastle City Council.
Our PTFA Autumn Fayre – Friday 27th September from 3.00pm

The day of our Autumn Fayre is fast approaching! A huge thank you to everyone who has sent donations into school, we really are very grateful indeed.

We are sending home some raffle tickets for you to purchase. Please send all monies into school via your child’s class teacher in an envelope marked for the attention of the PTFA. If anyone would like to purchase any additional raffle tickets, please call at our school office.

If anyone is able to help on a stall, then we are still in need of willing volunteers! Please let the school office know – all help is greatly appreciated. 

We are also desperate for cake donations for our Cake Stall. All donations should be brought into school on Thursday.

We look forward to a wonderful fayre and we thank you in advance for your support.

Dinner Money

Following some queries, can I please remind all parents and carers that a school dinner for children in Years 3 – 6 costs £2.00 per day and a dinner for a child in Nursery costs £1.90 per day. Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 receive a free school meal due to a Government initiative. Many thanks.

Parking at West Denton Community Centre

The Road Safety Manager at Newcastle City Centre has contacted me to inform me that she has been contacted by the Parking Enforcement Team about parking issues around West Denton Community Centre. The Parking Enforcement Team have informed her that, on a number of occasions, they have noted that around 30 vehicles are parking dangerously on double yellow lines, in permit bays without permits in disabled bays without badges as well as parking in an abandoned fashion in the middle of road, verges and across access roads. 

The Parking Enforcement officers also report that they have experienced hostility from people when they have approached them and asked them to park with more care. 

The team have asked me to advise parents that they will be taking enforcement action in the near future and will be issuing tickets to parking offenders. I have also been asked to advise you that Enforcement Officers wear body cameras so any verbal or physical abuse they receive will be recorded and passed on to the police.

Can I please remind you that Father Martin has kindly given us permission to park in St. John Vianney church car park so this is an alternative option for you to bear in mind if you are experiencing difficulty parking in West Denton car park. Thank you for your support and co-operation in this matter.
Yours sincerely,
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Mr A M Duffy

Headteacher
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